Prospect High School PTSA
Minutes for October 13, 2009

Call to order: Meeting was called to order at 7:04 p.m. by President Louise Henderson.
Welcome and Introductions: Liz began with welcoming everyone.
Secretary’s minutes:
Motion to approve Sept. 09 meeting minutes was put forward. Minutes for this meeting were approved.
Treasurer’s Report: 
Membership for Prospect PTSA should be increased.  Several options were suggested such as freshman night and homecoming night to inform parents besides Daily Bulletin. Holding magazine drive on the school website was another option suggested.
Student Council’s Report: 
ASB Students were in attendance to inform about activities. Next week is homecoming dance and several preparations were on the way. Games, class T-shirts were ready for sale. On Friday, Oct 16th was fashion show during the lunch. Besides that ASB student were teaming up with college and career center and helping students for better future. Student store is now open and sell balloons, T-shirts and planners etc. Middle school shadow program was on Friday Oct.16th. Student representatives are needed and should sign up for Oct. 28th Open House.
Teacher’s Report:
Oline.com and Prep mart are two online stores that have shirts and other merchandise for sell and to attract parents. Should we sign up our school on these sites? It was decided that it is a good idea unless it takes away from Prospect merchandise.
Freshman parent night is next Wednesday Oct. 20, 2009. Parents will be informed of college requirements. Collaboration days on 21st and 22nd Oct. Only Monday will have study hall. Study hall is going well. Study hall committee meeting is on Oct. 28th to get the feedback and make changes.

Discussion is going on between teachers about starting the school one week earlier and ending one week earlier next year in order to have finals before X-mas.

‘Every 15 min’ Student action committee will need $1500 for food and certificates. It was suggested that PTSA give them money first and then get reimbursed.
March 2nd and 3rd is the assembly. Assembly committee and decoration committee need chair persons. Motion to float necessary funds up to $10,000for this event was passed. Have ASB make posters for this event.
Principal’s Report: 
Diane Burbank was not available for this meeting.
District Representative Report:
The district is deciding not to have summer school. Please pass the word. The district is also thinking of cutting all the conferences.
Haunted house will be at Delmar on Oct.29 and 30th. Lot of PTA conferences and workshops are held and members of PTSA should go for them. PTA organization gets $3.50 per every membership. Prospect PTSA has never used insurance. Do we need it? Call MMS office and ask.

District Representative will come for the open house this year.

Board member Report:
Walgreens is going to look into T- Shirt sale and send check or stop selling Prospect merchandise. 

We are basic aid district. Last year there was cut in revenues from staff budget. We are getting some federal stimulus funds. Need people for finance committee to decide if cuts are required and where. Try to get cuts away from the classrooms.
Committee Reports:
Open House: Need parent volunteers. Spread the word. There is script for the parents to use at open house on Oct. 28th and on Dec. 5th a small open house.
Membership: If we call membership drive as Donation drive then we don’t need to pay PTA. At present there is no representative for EDS middle school according to Cathy Claus. Open House information went into MMS flyer. MMS has opened a new library.

Collating: No information

Career Center: Parents are involved.

Grad Night: Fundraising for Grad night should be suspended in November and start again in spring. Place and theme is set for this event. Need $500 from the budget. Motion to grant $500 was passed.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted

Asmita Deshpande

Prospect PTSA Secretary

